2025

President’'s Message

Dear Industry Colleagues,

It is an absolute honour to introduce myself as the newly elected President of TRMA Canada. | am
excited to work alongside our experienced and dedicated executive team including: Sarah Peleshok as
Vice President, Steve Valenzuela as Treasurer, and Kara Simpson as Executive Director as well as our
Board Members. We are eager to lead the association into a year of growth, innovation and
meaningful connections.

On behalf of the Board, | want to extend my sincere gratitude to you, our valued members. Your
support and engagement are essential to the success of TRMA Canada.

The team is already hard at work on the 2025 plans. This year, we have an exciting lineup of webinars,
our Annual conference in Toronto in June, and networking events designed to help you maximize the
value of your membership. | would like to encourage you to get involved, provide feedback or ideas
and participate to truly experience all that your membership has to offer. Your engagement is what
makes this association thrive, and together we can make an impact in the world of risk management.
As we continue to grow and evolve as an organization, | am pleased to share an important update
regarding TRMA Canada’s mission and vision. These refinements reflect our ongoing commitment to
providing you with the highest value, resources, and industry support.

Our Revised Mission Statement:
Provide Canadian telecom professionals with the resources, education, and industry connections
needed to effectively manage risk, drive innovation, and uphold best practices across the sector.

Our Revised Vision Statement:
To be the leading resource for risk management professionals in the Canadian telecom industry.

These updates underscore our dedication to ensuring that TRMA Canada remains at the forefront of risk
management in the telecom sector. The Board of Directors is committed to continuously evolving the
association, delivering meaningful opportunities for professional development, and fostering collaboration
among industry peers.

I look forward to an amazing year ahead and hope to connect with each of you over the coming months.
Let's make this a year of collaboration, innovation and success!

Warmest Regards,

Mackenzie Rozga
President, TRMA



